California State University Dominguez Hills

Academic Senate Minutes

November 5, 2008 (Revised)
Voting Members Present:  Berlin, Bordinaro, Carvalho, Chavez, Erbe, Ferris, Furtado, Furusa, Ganezer, Heinze-Balcazar, Hinchberger, Jacobs, Jones, Kalayjian, Kaplan, Kowalski, Malamud, Needham, Niederman, Kulikov, Pawar, Salhi, Sneed, Wang, Zugman, and Hwong.
Voting Members Absent: Best, Bohman, D’Amore, Einbinder, Faraji, Fisher, Furusa, Gould, Hancock, Keville, Kravchak, Ma, Murrey, Park, Pinto, Russo, and Vasquez.
Ex-Officio Members Present: Arasimowicz, Bergmann, Bradfield, García, Gordon, Hohm, Karber, Lopez, Rodriguez, M., and Strong.
Guests: Albright, Karber, and Saks.
1.
The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m.

2.
The agenda was approved with amendment




MSP

3.
The minutes were approved with amendment



MSP

Time Certains:

3:30 p.m. Jan Gasco-International Education Week-Gasco reported on the International Program on campus and there was a discussion about the upcoming International Education Week from November 17 through 21, 2008.  This is a great time to learn about the programs that prepare you to work and live in a global environment.  If you have any question please feel free to contact Jan Gasco or email her.
3:45 p.m. Ron Bergmann and Doug Borcomann-ATI/ADA- Borcomann presented the senate with a Powerpoint presentation with the ultimate goal to understand the importance of accessible document creation, to understand the basic methods used in making documents accessible and to know where to go for help.  The Powerpoint presentation link is http://ctl.csudh.edu/accessibility/MakingAccessibleDocuments.htm.
Executive Reports

Chair’s Report-Munashe Furusa-Furusa reported that the Provost search was in progress.  There will be an open forum today from 4 to 5 p.m. for the second candidate, and Furusa asked that senators and faculty send comments to Mary Brooks and they will be given to the president.  The third candidate will be on campus tomorrow.    Furusa reported on the email that was sent out by John Tarjan who is gathering budget impact stories.  Mary Brooks sent out his email to all faculty this morning.
Vice Chair’s Report-Hamoud Salhi-Salhi reported that the senate website is almost ready and that some of the content still needs to be posted from the chairs of senate, educational policy committee, faculty policy committee and the statewide senators.

FPC Report-Carl Sneed-Sneed reported that there are 18 faculty volunteers willing to participate in the online PTE pilot program this semester.  
EPC Report-Cathy Jacobs-Jacobs reported that she has sent out a request for information on guidelines for online courses and EPC will take them and develop campus wide guidelines for online classes.  Jacobs also reported that University Student Learning Outcomes Assessment Committee will construct a website and the question is how much information does faculty want on the website and how do departments feel about their materials posted on a public site.  
Statewide Senate Report-Pat Kalayjian and Caroline Bordinaro-Kalayjian reported that meetings will be next week Wednesday and Thursday and afterwards a report will be brought to the senate.

Interim Provost Report-Louanne Kennedy was away at a meeting and so Dave Karber gave her report.  Karber reported that these are challenging times financially and we are looking at baseline and one time funds.  Our enrollment target is 9520.  He said that deans have done a great job and the division budgets have been distributed.  Deans have been asked to create a draft of spring targets and based on information, allocations will be made.   The Library expansion is coming along and we need to strengthen the staff in the library.
Kalayjian reported that transfer students have been poorly advised at the community colleges and we can’t send transfer students to advisement center.  Karber said that our advisement center will talk with these students and he also said that the roadmaps are being updated.

García said that we are looking at all things that deal with student success and that we want them to go to the advisement center for help with their schedule.  We are creating a student success model by doing an internal audit where we look at how the campus is operating from within.

Malamud said that roadmaps were conflicting two years ago and he often wonders why we schedule classes the way we do.  He said that we should work this out.  Malamud said that we have large classes but we don’t have enough large classrooms and he asked if someone could look into this and get back to him.  Karber said that his office can do a study and will get back to Malamud.  Karber said that there are four large majors Business, Liberal Studies, Psychology and Sociology.  The roadmaps are being updated and we are making sure that they are accurate with the curriculum.  
García reported that there will be some cuts in the middle of the year and hiring will be contingent upon state funding.  The chancellor’s office will let us know when they know what the budget situation will be.  The most recent cut we hope will be one time and not baseline.  García said that we need data to tell us what students need, when, where and how?  We need support services in the evening and we are moving on this.  

President’s Report-Mildred García-García reported that this is a historic time in this country.  She voted on campus yesterday and said it has been a very exciting time.  García said that she was sad that Boice Bowman was retiring but happy for him, and that he certainly put in his time. 

Points of Pride
Four of our faculty members attended the Teaching Entrepreneurship conference at Syracuse University and our faculty won 2 awards for teaching cases in entrepreneurship;
Both Women and Men’s soccer teams are in the championship round for the conference championships -- our Women’s Soccer team is currently 12-8, 9-5 and our Men’s Soccer team is 16-2-2, 10-2-2;
We received a $50K grant from Verizon that will support Summer Outreach and Bridge Programs; 
The 2008 Scientific Empowerment Movement (SEM) Conference at UCLA was well represented this year with CSUDH Faculty and Alumni; 
The first-ever reception for Presidential Scholarship Recipients was held at the University House; 
The College of Behavioral and Natural Sciences Luncheon: Immigration’s Complexities, Assimilation’s Discontents by Rubén G. Rumbaut, UC Irvine was successful; 
The 2008 Annual Meeting of the American Physical Society, California Section was held on our Campus; and 
Fulbright Scholar in Residence, Dr. Jorge Kulemeyer, Western Georgia University, Professor, School of Humanities and Social Sciences, Universidad Nacional de Jujuy delivered a lecture: Heritage, Landscape, and Archaeology in Northwestern Argentina. Sponsored by The Department of Anthropology, the College of Natural and Behavioral Sciences, the College of Extended Education and International Programs, the Office of Research and Funded Projects, and the Council for the International Exchange of Scholars.
10/6 Latina/o Heritage Month Author: Victor Villaseñor Lecture
10/16 City of Torrance Leadership Reception
10/21 Governor Schwarzenegger’s press conference at CSUDH
11/4 CSUDH has been chosen as a regional polling place for Election Day
García reported that we must put students at the center of what we do here at CSUDH.  Sue Borrego will be unveiling the strategic planning process and we need to figure out how we get the silences engaged.  García reported that the provost candidates are impressive and with luck we will have a provost in January of 2009.  García said that she is working hard doing reference checks.  She said that University Advancement has a search underway for their Vice President.
Open Forum
Bradfield reported that the Alliance is still growing and there will be a rally on November 18, 2008 at the Chancellor’s Office.  Faculty, staff, and student supporters of the Alliance for the CSU are invited to the Nov. 18-19 CSU Board of Trustees meeting in Long Beach to speak out about the consequences of cuts on our campuses.

 

WHERE: Chancellor’s Office, 401 Golden Shore, Long Beach.

 

TUESDAY, NOV. 18, 11 AM – 1 PM: On the Chancellor’s Office patio, faculty, students, and staff will testify with examples of how “Cuts Have Consequences.”
Jacobs reported that she has noticed almost every night that smart classrooms are being left unlocked and opened after classes.  She reminded everyone to please be responsible and shut the door when class is over, the doors automatically lock.  García said faculty need to take responsibility to make sure the doors are closed.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted By,

__________________________

_________________________________

Mary Brooks, Chair’s Assistant

Munashe Furusa, Chair, Academic Senate















